
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 13th  NOVEMBER 2019
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Chair (JJ)
                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
   Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

   BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

708  To Receive Apologies for Absence 
BCllr Andrew Bearne and Cllr Sara Reilly sent their apologies

709  To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered – none declared
710  Public Participation 
Helen Smith, a parishioner, was present to apply for the vacant parish councillor position after having attended the last few meetings to observe proceedings

711  Borough Councillors’ Reports 

SB updated the meeting. 

The drain under the skew railway bridge on the A428 which has flooded several times recently has been pumped out. King’s Newnham Road has also been closed due to flooding.  The water that has been flooding the road underneath the skew bridge comes from three sources: the roads, the railways and abutting fields.  

The street-light that was not working on the corner of Coronation Road and the A428 has been repaired

The Council thanked SB for her input, and she then left the meeting.
712  Minutes
The minutes of the last ordinary meeting of the Council held on 16th October 4th 2019 were signed off
713  Progress Reports for information 
JJ reported back on the WALC Annual Meeting which he had attended.  One issue that was covered was the introduction of a CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) system.   If agreed with the Local Authority it will run alongside the S106 levy.  It is a levy on companies which carry out local construction and infrastructure projects and contribute to funds held by the borough councils, and relevant parishes can apply to them to fund community projects.  Parishes which have completed their local Neighbourhood Development Plans are entitled to a bigger share of these monies.  This provides an additional incentive for CLPC to complete such a plan, and Councillors will now look into the process and discuss it further at future meetings.  Grants are available to employ consultants and printing costs.
714  Correspondence for Information 
The attached appendix of items which had been circulated or were available at the meeting was noted.

715  To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment: 

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Remembrance Day  wreath
	£29.00
	Yes

	Good Neighbourhood Planning Guide
	£10.00
	No

	SSE Electricity
	£116.76
	Yes


All payments were approved and signed off by the Council.
716  Planning
No new planning applications have been received.  Preparations for the verbal submission at the meeting of the RBC Planning Committee to decide application R19/1097 will be made at future meetings.
717  Recreation Ground upgrades 
G L Jones have completed the installation of the Accessible Roundabout and the new path leading to it.  Councillors have inspected the roundabout and path and were pleased with the job that had been done.  W S Gardens have given a revised later start date of December for the construction for the new fence between the Village Hall car park and the Recreation Ground. 
718  Funding Opportunities 
A new round of RBC community grants has been announced and we will apply for funding of the repairs to the matting under the swings in the Recreation Ground.

719  Vacancy on the Parish Council 
Helen Smith felt she had now witnessed sufficient Parish Council meetings and wished to apply for the vacant position.  Councillors approved her application by a show of hands, and the paperwork will be completed at the next meeting.  There is thus no longer a vacancy on the Parish Council.  Proposed JM, seconded DH.
720  Community items/Village Maintenance  


The monthly property inspection's form has been updated and inspections will recommence.

Councillors discussed the impact of the Flooding under the skew bridge on the A428 and on other local roads.  The effect on emergency vehicles was raised, as was the effect on the no 86 bus that serves the parish and has not been running on some days recently because of this flooding, and on local school buses.  The repeated flooding of the main route into and out of the parish was deemed to be highly unsatisfactory, as was the visibility and wording of the road signage.  The Parish Council will contact  WCC with a view to seeing if their Highways Agency can address some of these issues.

The light in the converted telephone kiosk is not working and Councillors will look into this.
706   Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
None raised
707 Date of Next Meeting - the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 11th December 2019 
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
